
  
 

Student Success and Equity Committee  
Meeting Minutes 

March 1, 2021 
3:30 PM – 5:00 PM 

Zoom Meeting 
 

Members 
 

Name Representing Present Absent 

Cynthia Ainsworth Faculty (Library) X  

Janet Flores Faculty (Spanish) X  

Ana Gonzalez Management (Director, Continuing Ed) X  

Guy Hanna CSEA (O&A Specialist) X  

Frank Henderson CSEA (Tutorial Services Coordinator) X  

Melvin Jimenez Faculty (Academic Follow-up Specialist)  X 

Bronwyn Moreno Management (Director, Equity Programs)  X 

Peggy Munoz-Meador Faculty (Political Science)  X 

Meagan Plumb Faculty (English) X  

Hermelinda Rocha-Tabera Faculty (Ethnic Studies) X  

Heather Rodriguez Faculty (COU, King City Center) X  

Jay Singh Management (Director, PASS) X  

Debbie Thorpe Faculty (Nursing) X  

Gemma Uribe-Cruz Faculty (Veterans Program) X  

Senorina Vazquez Faculty (Mathematics) Chair of Committee X  

Laurencia Walker Management (Director, College Readiness) X  

 
Guests 
 

Name Title or Representing Present Absent 

Dr. Brian Lofman Dean of Institutional Planning & 
Effectiveness 

X  

Gabriela Lopez Articulation Officer & Counselor X  

Dr. Matt Trengove Director of Institutional Research X  

 
CALL TO ORDER: Nina Vazquez called the meeting to order at 3:34 p.m.  

 

ACTION ITEMS:  
 

1. Approval of Agenda: The agenda was amended and approved. 
2. Approval of Minutes: The minutes from the 2/1/21 meeting were approved. 

 
 



SSEC Minutes (3.1.21)2 
 

INFORMATION/DISCUSSION/PRESENTATIONS 

1. Reports:   

a. Ethnic Studies Update: Gabriela Lopez, Articulation Officer & Counselor, provided 

information on the new Ethnic Studies requirement for all CSUs. This requirement will 

go into effect Fall 21. Hartnell is ahead of the game in that we have an Ethnic Studies 

department. Sixteen of Hartnell’s courses have been submitted for review by CSU. 

Additional courses that focus on the lived experiences of Black, Asian, Indigenous 

American, and Latino peoples are being developed.  

b. Data Dashboard Demo: Matt Trengove shared what he is developing, modeled after 

the dashboard from Irvine Valley College, implementing their key metrics with our 

system. Looking that the data, Matt suggested that areas where we are below the 

standard we should review and areas where we are above the standard we should 

celebrate. The committee continued the discussion, asking about disaggregating the 

data but that doesn’t seem possible at this time. Those questions that can’t be 

answered by data (such as students’ needs for example) should be posed as research 

questions. Jay suggested that the committee be given time to get more familiar with 

the tool.  

 

Adjournment: 5:12 p.m. 
 

Next Meeting: March 15, 2021 3:30pm-5:00pm 

 


